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Reference: FOI.ICB-2223/019 
 
Subject: Non-NHS Provider Contracts 
 
I can confirm that the ICB does hold some the information requested; please see responses below: 
 

QUESTION RESPONSE 

I would like to be informed of all the contracts between your 
Integrated Care Board and all non-NHS providers for health, 
mental health, children's services, and social care services in 
your ICS area, including the start and end dates of the contracts. 
I realise that some of this information will be held by the councils 
within your ICB area, so I need only the part of that information 
that you hold. 
 
This information should include contracts that have been 
inherited by the ICB from the previous CCG(s) that had 
commissioning duties in the area until the 1st of July. And for the 
purposes of this FOI request, "NHS providers" are NHS Trusts 
and Foundation Trusts, which means that by non-NHS providers 
I mean private companies, charities, social enterprises, etc.  

Due to the transition from Bristol, North Somerset and South 
Gloucestershire Clinical Commissioning Group (BNSSG CCG) to 
Bristol, North Somerset and South Gloucestershire Integrated Care 
Board (BNSSG ICB), the Contract Register was reviewed and as per 
our standard operating procedure continues to be updated.  
Currently the contract register is being finalised with the latest 
information and therefore is not publicly available at present. 
 
BNSSG ICB is expecting to publish the ICB Contract Register in late 
August/Early September. 

 
The information provided in this response is accurate as of 21 July 2022 and has been approved for release by Helena Fuller, 
Deputy Director of Commissioning (Contracts and Performance) for NHS Bristol, North Somerset and South Gloucestershire 
ICB. 


